
EXECUTIVE SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE ENTERPRISE AND
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

Minute of meeting of the Executive Sub-Committee of the Enterprise and
Infrastructure Committee held in the Board Room, Ground Floor, Dewar’s Centre,
Glover Street, Perth on Friday 19 August 2016 at 2.30pm.

Present: Councillors J Kellas, J Flynn, A Gaunt, J Giacopazzi and A Livingstone.

In Attendance: B Renton, Director (Environment); W Young and C Haggart (both the
Environment Service); C Flynn and S Hendry (both Corporate and Democratic
Services).

Councillor J Kellas, Convener, Presiding.

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES/SUBSTITUTES

The Convener welcomed all those present to the meeting.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest made in terms of the Councillors’ Code
of Conduct.

3. PROPOSED VARIATION TO WAITING RESTRICTIONS WITHIN THE CITY
CENTRE AREA, PERTH

There was submitted a report by The Director (Environment) (16/346)
summarising an objection received on the proposal to increase the parking provision
on Tay Street, Perth.

Resolved:
(i) It be agreed to set aside the objection received and instruct the Director

(Environment) to proceed to make the Traffic Regulation Order to increase the
parking provision on Tay Street, Perth as advertised.

(ii) The Director (Environment) be instructed to submit a report to a future
meeting of the Enterprise and Infrastructure Committee regarding the possible
shared use foot/cycle way on the riverside of Tay Street, Perth.
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